
June 2023 Monthly Meeting 

The monthly meeting for the Town of Casco was called to order by Chairman Joe Lukes on Thursday, 

June 22, at 7:00 pm.  Present were Tracy Nollenberg and all members of the Casco Town Board.                  

The clerk read the minutes from the May meeting. Barry made a motion to approve the minutes as read 

and Perry seconded. Motion approved.                                                                                                                                 

The treasurer reported as follows: Checking-$280,737.75   Cemetery- $3,515.37   ARPA- $86,153.97        

CD-$50,533.20       Deposits of Interest-Recycling Grant-$1,967.05    MFL- $358.53  Perry made a motion 

to approve the report and Barry seconded. Motion approved. 

Edie reported that letters were delivered to Al Thiry and Holly Gruetzmaker by the sheriff’s department. 

Fines will be assessed starting June 15 at $10.00 per day for 30 days and starting July 15 at $50.00 a day 

till issues resolved. 

All bills were approved and paid. There are no outstanding bills.                                                                                                          

Ditch mowing by the county should begin next week. This will be the first cut. 

Tracy Nollenberg reported that Clean Sweep will be held on October 21 at the fairgrounds in Luxemburg. 

Joe reported that Governor Evers signed a bill to increase shared revenues for municipalities and 

counties in the state.                                                                                                                                                                  

The head of the veteran’s service office in the county retired.                                                                                                

A county government survey was sent to selected individuals and it showed the greatest need was for 

road improvements.                 

Joe received some calls for fireworks permits and was told by the Luxemburg Fire Department to not 

issue any unless we received a substantial amount of rain before the July 4th holiday. 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, July 27, at 7:00 pm.                                                                                                     

Barry made a motion to adjourn and Perry seconded. Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm. 

Terrie Gabriel, Casco Town Clerk 


